Congress of the United States

Washington, DC 20515

April 1, 2004

The Honorable Frank R. Wolf Chairman House Appropriations Subcommittee on CJS Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable José Serrano Ranking Member House Appropriations Subcommittee on CJS Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Wolf and Ranking Member Serrano:

We are writing to strongly urge you to provide \$132.5 million for the Small Business Administration's (SBA) flagship 7(a) loan program, assuming the current 1.06% credit subsidy rate is maintained. This level of funding would allow SBA to fully meet the estimated demand for 7(a) loans without capping their amount.

As you know, small businesses are the primary engines of job creation for our economy. The 7(a) loan program provides long-term financing to approximately 30 percent of those businesses. The \$100 million federal investment in 7(a) in FY 2004 alone will leverage nearly \$10 billion in small business loans, with a much larger return to economic growth. We oppose the SBA's proposal to eliminate the federal loan subsidy for the 7(a) program and support a funding level that adequately meets demand, because we believe the country benefits from this relatively modest investment in small businesses and those they employ.

For FY 2004, Congress provided funding intended to support a 7(a) program level that was approximately 4 percent higher than requested by the SBA. With virtually no warning, however, SBA shut down the program in early January, citing a lack of resources. The program was reinstated following a huge outcry from Congress and the public, but with new caps and restrictions that have caused great hardship and losses for small businesses throughout this country. Even after passage of the FY 2004 omnibus appropriations bill, SBA did not remove the cap or other restrictions.

Now is not the time to reduce the effectiveness of a program that is proven to stimulate the economy and create jobs. We are asking that you fund the 7(a) program at a level sufficient to obviate the need for caps or other restrictions and return 7(a) to its full strength and effectiveness. We also ask that you include report language in your bill requiring SBA to report back to your committee quarterly regarding the level of remaining 7(a) funding and prospective demand, and to promptly report to the committee at any other time when a lack of resources threatens the continued operation of the program.

We know you have a commitment to our small businesses and to the continued strength of our economy. We look forward to continuing to work with you to ensure that 7(a) receives the funding it needs to remain one of the shining successes of the SBA.

Sincerely,

Flyor F. Curringo	Penise L. Majette
J-M Churt-	But see
Reil abercrombia	Secons
Danc Deletto	200 Filland
Wills.Cam	Cal Dooley
El James	ing 3
Jany Baloni	EllenoTauschu
Sinda J. Sanahay	

Cosigners (54)

Rep. Neil Abercrombie

Rep. Aníbal Acevedo-Vilá

Rep. Gary Ackerman

Rep. Thomas H. Allen

Rep. Tammy Baldwin

Rep. Frank W. Ballance, Jr.

Rep. Chris Bell

Rep. Shelley Berkley

Rep. Timothy H. Bishop

Rep. Madeleine Z. Bordallo

Rep. Comine Brown

Rep. Sherrod Brown

Rep. Lois Capps

Rep. Michael E. Capuano

Rep. Dennis A. Cardoza

Rep. Ed Case

Rep. Donna M. Christensen

Rep. Jim Cooper

Rep. Joseph Crowley

Rep. Elijah E. Cummings

Rep. Diana DeGette

Rep. Rosa L. DeLauro

Rep. John D. Dingell

Rep. Calvin M. Dooley

Rep. Michael F. Doyle

Rep. Chet Edwards

Rep. Anna Eshoo

Rep. Bob Etheridge

Rep. Bart Gordon

Rep. Gene Green

Rep. Maurice D. Hinchey

Rep. Rubén Hinojosa

Rep. Denise L. Majette

Rep. Jim Matheson

Rep. James P. McGovern

Rep. Mike McIntyre

Rep. Gregory W. Meeks

Rep. Brad Miller

Rep. James P. Moran

Rep. Jerrold Nadler

Rep. Grace F. Napolitano

Rep. Eleanor Holmes Norton

Rep. Earl Pomeroy

Rep. David E. Price

Rep. Mike Ross

Rep. Dutch Ruppersberger

Rep. Linda T. Sánchez

Rep. David Scott

Rep. Jan Schakowsky

Rep. Charles W. Stenholm

Rep. Ted Strickland

Rep. Ellen O. Tauscher

Rep. Maxine Waters

Rep. Albert Wynn